
 
November 10, 2021 

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 
Prince Charles Building 
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040 
St. John’s,  NL A1A 5B2 

Attention:   Ms. Cheryl Blundon 
  Director Corporate Services & Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Blundon: 

Re:  Long-Term Supply for Southern Labrador – Phase 1  

Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) requests that the review schedule for its application 

regarding Hydro’s proposed project for the long-term supply for southern Labrador be paused at this 

time. Hydro has reviewed the correspondence from various parties, provided by the Board of 

Commissioners of Public Utilities (“Board”) on November 5, 2021, regarding Hydro’s application. Hydro 

has also been in discussions with parties in southern Labrador regarding the project. A cessation in the 

review schedule will allow for continued stakeholder engagement and consultation to ensure the 

greatest possible alignment and understanding among all parties. Hydro will provide an update to the 

Board regarding the outcomes of the stakeholder engagement, and Hydro’s proposal, prior to year-end. 

Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. 

Yours truly, 

NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR HYDRO 

 
Shirley A. Walsh 
Senior Legal Counsel, Regulatory 
SAW/sk 

ecc: Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 
Jacqui H. Glynn 
PUB Official Email 

Newfoundland Power 
Dominic J. Foley 
Lindsay S.A. Hollett 
Regulatory Email 

  



Ms. C. Blundon 2 
Public Utilities Board 

 
Consumer Advocate 
Dennis M. Browne, Q.C., Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis 
Stephen F. Fitzgerald, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis 
Sarah G. Fitzgerald, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis 
Bernice Bailey, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis 
Bernard M. Coffey, Q.C. 

Industrial Customer Group 
Paul L. Coxworthy, Stewart McKelvey 
Denis J. Fleming, Cox & Palmer 
Dean A. Porter, Poole Althouse 

Labrador Interconnected Group 
Senwung F. Luk, Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP 
Julia K.G. Brown, Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP 


